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AB 306 – Excludes From Field Act, Buildings Used, Or Intended To Be 

Used As Residential Housing For Faculty Or Other Employees And 
Their Families. 

 
This bill excludes any school district or community college building or facility that serves, or is 
intended to serve, as residential housing for faculty or other employees of the school from certain 
requirements applicable to “school buildings” under the Field Act. Specifically, the Field Act 
requires the State’s Department of General Services to supervise the design and construction of 
any school building, including both school district and community college district buildings. If 
the reconstruction, alteration, or addition to any “school building,” is estimated to exceed 
$100,000, the State is also required to ensure that plans and specifications, as well as the work 
itself, complies with certain state rules, regulations, and standards. 
 
This bill excludes from these requirements any building or facility that serves, or is intended to 
serve, as residential housing for school district and community college district teachers and 
employees, and their families. AB 306 does this by excluding from the Field Act’s definition on 
“school building,” “any building used or intended to be used by a school district as residential 
housing.” Residential housing is defined as “any building used as a personal residence by a 
teacher or employee of a school district or community college district, with the teacher’s or 
employee’s family.” As a result, housing for K-12 and community college staff, will now be 
reviewed by local building departments rather than the State, with the hope that this will help 
expedite the development of school district and community college district employee housing 
projects.  
 

(AB 306 adds Sections 17283.5 and 81050.5 to the Education Code and Section 4454.5 to the 
Government Code.) 

 This article was written by, Associate Casey Williams from the San Francisco office of Liebert Cassidy Whitmore. Casey 
is a member of the firm’s Business and Facilities practice group, which assists public agency clients in matters including 
construction, contracts, purchase agreements and real property. Casey can be reached at (415) 512-3018 or at 
cwilliams@lcwlegal.com. For more information regarding the update above or about our firm please visit our website at 
http://www.lcwlegal.com, or contact one of our offices below. 
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To subscribe to this e-newsletter please visit: https://www.lcwlegal.com/ 

Liebert Cassidy Whitmore publishes the Business and Facilities Update as a service to our clients and other friends for informational purposes 
only.  It is not intended to be used as a substitute for specific legal advice or opinions and the transmission of this information is not intended to 
create an attorney-client relationship between sender and receiver.  You should not act upon this information without seeking professional 
counsel. 
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